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September 9, 2009

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing this letter of recommendation on behalf of Mr. Carl Adams, DSA Inspector of
Record with whom WLC Construction Services, Inc. (WLCCS) has had the opportunity to work
closely with on a variety of educational projects.

Over the past ten years, Mr. Adams has acted in the capacity of Project Inspector of a number of
projects for the Victor Elementary School District. We have found Carl to possess extensive
experience in renovation/restoration projects, modular classroom building placement as well as
new construction. As a “project team”, Mr. Adams and WLCCS have been successtul
completing a variety of projects ranging from $100k to over 17 million in value, all within
schedule. Although Mr. Adams is diligent in his and inspection and adherence to the code, we
have found him to also understand the important of insuring a timely, efficient project
completion.

Mr. Adams maintains the ability to work well with a variety of different parties, personalities and
concerns. He is a firm, yet fair inspector, and is unwavering in his commitment to protecting the

District’s interest.

Without hesitation, we would strongly recommend you consider Mr. Carl Adams for any future
DSA inspection related services you may require.

Sincerely,

N A

JONATHAN CLARKE
Principal, LEED AP

JC:hb/0900x5-1tr

Rancho Cucamonga

Folsom www.wlces.com



BOARD OF TRUSTEES

® ;
Victor Elementar
Timothy G. Hauk e Qn a y

Karen Morgan _ : o
Willie Davis Pringle

Dr. Gabriel Stine Learning for All... Whatever it Takes

September 2, 2009
To whom it may concern:

Over the past ten years I have had the pleasure to work with Mr. Carl Adams on several
projects, including our latest project, the Transportation Center.

Mr. Adams has always been the utmost professional as our DSA inspector. I consult with
him anytime I need an ADA compliance consultant as he is well versed in this area of
expertise. Mr. Adams has consistently provided me with updates to any and all
regulations and always looks out for our best interests by keeping us compliant with the
latest regulations. We highly recommend his ability and service.

If you have any questions regarding Mr. Carl Adams work with our district, please don’t
hesitate to call me at 760-245-1691.

Sincerely,

o

ale Etter
Director of Facilities
Victor Elementary School District
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March 20, 2008

To whom it may concern:

Over the past four years I have had the opportunity to work with Mr.Carl Adams on over
a half a dozen projects, including our latest Transportation Center.

I have always felt very fortunate to have a solid relationship with Mr. Adams and to know
that all of our district's needs would be met during each project. Mr. Adams consistently
worked in a very professional manner that impressed everyone with the district. We
learned that we could always count on Carl for providing service in a reliable and
flawless manner. I have always been most impressed with his detail to ADA Compliant
regulations, It is my belief that Carl has the up most respect and considerations for this
area of construction. We highly recommend his ability and service.

If you have any questions regarding Carl Adams work with our district, please don't
hesitate to call me at 760 245-1691.

Sincerely,

TP VN

Vincent Maciel
Supervisor of Facilities
Victor Elementary School District
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